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Jonathan Thompson, Assistant Attorney General

Recommendation:
Direct the Secretary to issue a CR-101 Preproposal Statement of Inquiry to study the advisability of converting to rules the Commission’s Interpretive and Policy statement regarding grants from the Commission’s Grade Crossing Protective Fund (GCPF).
Background:

The Commission administers grants from the GCPF created in RCW 81.53.281.  When the GCPF was created in 1969, it was designed to help pay for installation and maintenance of railroad warning devices at public railroad crossings.  Only road authorities and railroads could apply for grants.  Railroads had to contribute ten percent to the cost of all GCPF projects, and road authorities had to pay thirty percent.

In an effort to improve the safety effectiveness of the GCPF program, and to encourage participation by railroads and road authorities, the Legislature amended RCW 81.53.271 and RCW 81.53.281 in 2003 to:
· Broaden the purpose of the GCPF to include any railroad safety project.

· Expand the program to include all private and public entities.

· Eliminate monetary contribution requirements for projects under $20,000.

· Provide a funding source for future projects.
The changes required a more detailed and extensive process to allocate funds between competing projects of different types and among a broader range of applicants than under the original GCPF program.  On November 26, 2003, the Commission established a temporary process by issuing an Interpretive and Policy Statement in docket number TR- 031384 .  
Discussion:
RCW 34.05.230 encourages agencies to convert longstanding interpretive and policy statements into rules in order to better inform and involve the public.  The Commission administered the GCPF grant program under its Interpretive and Policy Statement during the 2003-2005 biennium.  The experience gained and lessons learned provide a firm basis to establish a formal process fixed by rule.  The topic is an appropriate subject of rulemaking, and other agencies use rules for similar purposes.
Conclusion:

Staff recommends that the Commission direct the Secretary to issue a CR-101 Preproposal Statement of Inquiry regarding rules for issuing grants under the GCPF program.
